Superintendent Leonard Whalen: Board Report for February 24, 2025.
Items of involvement (not all-inclusive) since our last meeting:

We continue to have the following items “on the front burner” and are working diligently on these:
- Our AC chiller from the recent HS renovation was badly damaged by the severe cold weather we had a couple weeks ago. Insurance has reviewed our claim and is paying the roughly $75,000 price tag to replace the damaged coil unit.  
- We are in the process of having potential drawings and specs of the safe room project that will go up on the corner of Eli and Hickory Street. The project will be near impossible to get the required square footage for the 2 million dollars in funding we have. We will be requesting additional funding at some point to cover the cost. The FEMA review of the plans may take considerable time once we get the plans submitted to them. 
- I am actively working through our architect related to finding a solution to put a wheelchair lift in our gym that would be capable of getting wheelchairs down to the gym floor.
	
A sampling of Superintendent activities over the last several weeks:

Tue. Jan. 28h:		- Attended regularly scheduled DS Rotary meeting
Wed. Jan 29th:		- Attended meeting in Frankfort with prospective business that is looking to locate in DS
Fri. Jan. 31st:		- Attended KASS zoom meeting on legislative update from Frankfort
- Conducted regularly scheduled Principal Leadership Group Meeting
- Attended “Lunch and Learn” meeting at WKEC with local judges and court related 			personnel, for student related truancy issues
Mon. Feb. 3rd:		- Attended the National Weather Service (NWS) zoom weekly weather update
Tue. Feb. 4th:		- Attended West Hopkins Industries board meeting
Wed. Feb. 5th:		- Attended the Green River Region (GRREC) Supt meeting in Bowling Green
Thur. Feb. 6th:		- Attended meeting in Crittenden Co. related to potential bio-medical options for students
Fri. Feb. 7th:		- Attended conference call with KASS Group related to legislative update.	
			- Conducted regularly scheduled Admin Leadership Team meeting	
Tue. Feb. 11th:		- Attended regularly scheduled DS Rotary meeting
Wed. Feb. 12th:	- Attended WKEC Supt zoom meeting
			- Attended West Hopkins Industries board meeting
Fri. Feb. 13th:		- Conducted professional planning meetings with Principal Ward and Principal Marshall
Mon. Feb 17th – Fri. Feb 21st: 	-Primarily dealt with flooding, snow, and cold temperatures all week

On the radar for the coming month: 
	- Continue to be visible and available in our schools and our community
	- Attend regular DS Rotary Meetings
	- Attend both WKEC and GRREC scheduled Supt meetings 
	- Begin preparations for budget and next school year
	
